ISSUED: May 7, 2019

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

UM 1953

In the Matter of
RULING
PORTLAND GENERAL ELECTRIC
COMPANY,

Investigation into Proposed Green Tariff.

DISPOSITION: PARTIES TO RESPOND TO PGE’S PROPOSED SCHEDULE
BY MAY 24,2019

On May 3, 2019 I issued a memorandum giving parties an opportunity to respond to
Portland General Electric Company’s proposed schedule for Phase II of this proceeding
by May 13, 2019.

The Alliance for Western Energy Consumers (AWEC) responded, noting that a
prehearing conference for PGE’s annual power cost update is scheduled for May 20,
2019. AWEC states that the power cost update case must conclude by early November
and AWEC believes it is important to develop a schedule in that matter before a schedule
is established in this docket to maximize the availability of the parties participating in
both dockets. Therefore, AWEC is requesting that the response due date to PGE’s
proposed schedule be changed to May 24, 2019. AWEC also states that they have
consulted with the parties and they either support or do not object to the request.

RULING

I find that good cause exists to grant AWEC’s request. The due date to respond to PGE’s
proposed schedule is extended to May 24, 2019.

Dated this 7™ day of May, 2019, at Salem, Oregon.
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Nolan Moser
Chief Administrative Law Judge



